
MUHLENBERG COLLEGE 
Safety Committee Meeting 

November 17, 2016 
9:00 a.m. 
LSC 239 

 
ATTENDING MEMBERS: 
Beth Buechler, Diane Dologite, Katherine Kressler, Brett Fulton, Michael Nemeth, Brenda Lakis, 
Bill Ruhe, Stephen Nemes (phone call), Jim Bolton, Jessica Bien Covell 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT: 
Jason Feiertag, Tim Korn, Tracy Kline, Merritt Jacob, Joseph Spirko, Brynnmarie Dorsey, Brian 
Fidati, Damon Gelb 
*Voting member, Stephanie Klatka is no longer working for Muhlenberg.  New member, Erin 
Murray will be taking Ms. Klatka’s place next month. 
*Will Rantz was introduced as the new Grounds Manager. 
 
MINUTES: 
Brenda Lakis proposed a motion to accept the minutes as corrected.  The motion was seconded 
by Bill Ruhe, and it was approved by the Committee. 
 
ACCIDENT/INJURY REPORT: 
There were 2 new accidents reported.   
 
BUILDING AND GROUNDS INSPECTIONS: 
Brett Fulton and Joe Spirko have inspected the south side of campus and found several pot 
holes that they are going to patch. 
 
Next up for inspection is the east side MILE houses. 
 
Diane Dologite reported that a few of the pavers between the Seegers Union and New Science 
building are loose.   
 
Mike Nemeth noted the metal manhole in front of Benfer is severely cracked. 
 
Jess Bien noted that a woman had tripped and fallen on missing pavers in the walkway to the 
Library parking lot. 
 
Brett Fulton will take a look at these issues. 
 
HAZARDOUS WASTE HAULERS- EMERGENCY SPILL RESPONDERS: 
Brenda Lakis reported that LVAIC uses Curtis Bay.  Brenda is still pricing this company and will 
speak with Jason Feiertag. 
 



 
 
 
LIBERTY & 23RD STREEET PEDESTRIAN CROSSINGS: 
The logistics for implementing  pedestrian crossings at 23rd and Liberty St. and Gordon St. and 
23rd St. are beyond the scope of responsibility of the Safety Committee. 
 
A special projects meeting will need to be set up with Jim Bolton, Brett Fulton, Brenda Lakis and 
the City of Allentown. 
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: 
No new issues were reported. 
 
NEXT MEETING: 
December 15, 2016 
LSC 239 
9:00 a.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Beth Buechler 
 


